December 11,2018
Ambassador of India visits Niš
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Mayor of Niš Darko Bulatovic met today with the recently appointed Ambassador of India to Serbia His Excellency Subrata Bhattacharjee at the Niš City Hall.
In a cordial conversation, they expressed hope that relations between Serbi and India would be further strengthened, with emphasis on the traditionally good ties existing between the two countries. 
Mayor Bulatovic said after the meeting that their discussion mainly focused on economic topics and that he briefed the Ambassador about  investment opportunities in this part of Serbia.
Ambassador Bhattacharjee said that it was actually the President of Serbia Aleksandar Vucic who introduced a new era in relations between the two countries, recalling President Vucic's visit to India in 2017 in the capacity of prime minister, which was the first visit of a Serbian high official after thirty years.
Regarding potential investments in Niš by Indian companies, Ambassador said that in accordance with his authorizations, he will convey the message from today's meeting to Indian business people, adding that IT sector is of most interest to Indian companies which could eventually expand their business operations to this part of Serbia.
